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President Rotary International: Gordon R. McInally 

District 9820 Governor: Linda Humphries 

District 9820 EG Assistant Governor: Peter Sindrey 

Club President: Sandy Yeats 

Past President: Ian Dunkley 

Club Secretary: Paula Sindrey 

Assistant Secretary: Peter McCormick 

Club Treasurer: Jeff Wilson 

Sergeant-at-Arms: Graeme Mcgown 

Rotary Foundation: Bruce Hurley 

Program Coordinator: Steven Goodluck 

Member Liaison: Lesley Mackenzie 

Youth Services: Lucas Drew 

Membership: Peter Sindrey 

 

 

 

 

MEETINGS: 

 

Central Hotel 

231 The Esplanade 

Lakes Entrance 

Club meetings at 

5:30PM 2nd & 4th 

Wednesday 

Each month 

Contacts:   

Meeting attendance: Lesley Mackenzie 0419 871197 

Enquiries: Sandy Yeats 0417 052 896 

If you are attending a meeting, you must advise Lesley 

in advance in order to allow seating arrangements. 

 

Postal : PO Box 260 Lakes Entrance, Victoria 3909 

Email: info@lakesentrancerotary.org.au 

Website: lakesentrancerotary.org.au 
 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 

 

 

We had a board meeting prior to the club meeting.  A number of proposals were made.  

One was that we include a toast to another Rotary Club elsewhere in the world or in Australia in 

addition to toasting Rotary International.This is to emphasise the international nature of Rotary. All 

members will get the opportunity to do this.This may involve a little bit of research on the Internet to 

get information on the particular club that the member wishes to toast. 

Sergeant Graeme started the ball rolling by giving a toast to the Rotary Club of  Aberdeen, my home 

town, and gave us some interesting information on the granite city. He also suggested that the 

population had increased substantially because I had left to come to Australia 51 years ago! 

We also decided that we would have no more “negative” fines but replace them with “happy 

fines” for those who wish to celebrate a particular event. To make up for the loss of revenue 

from the fines we decided to introduce a ” fee” of a gold coin for the privilege of playing heads 

and tails. When (or if) you pick Joker, you will be amply rewarded. Currently the prize is $25 this 

will increase by $5 every meeting. Graham assured the meeting that the joker is on the board.  

During the meeting I mentioned that I would like to get a sausage sizzle slot from Bunnings in 

Bairnsdale as a fundraiser. The average profit nationally from Bunnings is $900. They supply lots of 

the gear needed. Thanks to all those members and partners who indicated that they were willing to 

man the BBQ if we are successful. 

Last Friday evening Peter McCormick and I joined a Zoom meeting initiated by our DG Linda 

Humphries. Linda intends to run these regularly and the next one will be on Monday 24 th July thence 

18th August. Topics included Donations In Kind open day on Saturday 19 th August, Mardi Shepherd 

from  ARH on a “LIFT THE LID” Zoom to be held on 4th October, Roslyn Tierney ARPIC on a Public 

Image Zoom on the last Sunday of each month, starting  2pm 30th July,  a report from Rob Cook on 

the recently completed RYLA camp,  and Colin Byron on the merger of 9810 and 9820. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

President Sandy’s snippets 

We had our first formal meeting of the new year at the central hotel on 

Wednesday night with 30 members and partners present including our 

immediate PDG Paul and Adele Mee who are holidaying in Lakes 

Entrance. Our guest speaker Parivesh Kumar, who works at the GLCH 

as a physiotherapist and pain educator, gave us an excellent talk, and 

with great enthusiasm, on the complex subject of pain. Thanks to 

everyone who waited patiently whilst we sorted out our Audio-Visual 

problems and a special thanks to Bernard who by his sheer 

athletesism saved the day. It’s an advantage being tall! 

 

 

On Thursday I was presented with a 

donation for the club by Ann Daniel on 

behalf of her husband Bill, an honorary 

member of our club. Thanks Bill 

Our next meeting is on the 26th July and our 

guest speaker will be Marion Dawson on the 

subject of Landcare. 

Cheers.  

Sandy 

 



 
 
 

 

 

                                                          

 

 

 

 

        

 

 

 

 

        

 

 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 



 
 
 

                                                                               

 

 

 

 

 

 

Can all members ensure that they contact Lesley – 0419 871 197 – by lunchtime on the Monday 

before a scheduled meeting. The Club needs to know if you are attending, or not, so that relevant 

catering, seating, reservations, etc can be made at the venue. 

 

Lakes 

Entrance RC 

2nd and 4th 

Wednesdays 

of the month 

5.30PM 

for 6:00 

PM 

Central Hotel  

Lakes Entrance 

Bairnsdale 

RC 

Tuesday 6PM for 

6:15PM 

Bairnsdale Club Nicholson 

St Bairnsdale 

Mitchell 

River RC 

Monday 5:45PM 

for 

6:15PM 

Bairnsdale Club Nicholson 

St Bairnsdale 

Orbost RC 1st and 3rd 

Wednesdays of 

the month 

6PM for 

6:30PM 

Orbost Club Gladstone St 

Orbost 

Bairnsdale 

Sunrise RC 

Wednesday 

except first 

Wednesday of 

month which is a 

social meeting 

6:45AM 

for 7AM 

Bairnsdale International 

Main St Bairnsdale 

EClub of 

Latitude 38 

2nd, 3rd & 4th 

Monday nights 

7:30PM Via Zoom at 

www.eclublatitude38.org.au  

Date/Time Venue Event 

Wed 26th July 23 
 5.30pm for 6.00 pm 

Central Hotel 
Partners & Guests 

Guest Speaker  
Marion Dawson on Landcare 

Wed 2nd August 23 
6.00pm 

Nicks Restaurant   251 Esplanade 

Partners & Guests 
OP Social Meeting 

Wed 9th August 23 
4.30pm  

Central Hotel 
 

BOARD MEETING 

Wed 9th August 23  
5.30pm for 6pm 

Central Hotel 
Partners & Guests 

Behind the Badge Talk 
Steve Goodluck 

Wed 23rd August 23 
5.30 pm for 6.00pm 

Central Hotel 
Partners & Guests   

Guest Speaker Carl Turney  

"Our standard of living: How's 

Australia doing?" 

Cluster Club Meetings 

 

Our Club Program 

http://www.eclublatitude38.org.au/


 
 
 

 

 

Our Club acknowledges the generous support which continues to be offered by 

our ten major sponsors. Their support is crucial to the continued viability of our 

Club and, as such, they form an important part of our life in Lakes Entrance.  For 

these reasons our members support these sponsors and encourage others to do 

the same. 

 

 

 

 

 


